
 

FROM                                                                            DATE:19.06.2023 

Arojit Roy 

Ghatigacha, 

Baidyapur,Ranaghat,Nadia 

741256  
 

 

TO 

Mr. Ambarish Nag Biswas 

Secretary and Custodian of West Bengal Radio Club(Amateur Club) 

17,Railway park, Sodepur,  

P.S.- Khardah, P.O. – Sodepur, DIST.- North 24 Pargannas 

PIN- 700110 

 

                                         SUB: Letter for Apology  

 

I have received the legal notice for defamation filed by Advocate Shamit 
Dutta Dated:16.06.2023 ,on behalf of you and West Bengal Radio Club 
Amateur Club on 19.06.23. 

As per the notice I Arojjit Roy S/O Avijit Roy Ghatigacha,Baidyapur, 
Ranaghat, Nadia, is supposed to sent the said apology letter within 7 days 
upon receipt of the legal notice, which should be within 26.06.23. 

The legal notice for defamation is based on my derogatory and harmful 
comments made in the group “HAM Radio International Group”  which is 
managed by Bangladesh Amateur Wireless licensee Rahat Khan  and 
Iftakhar Mahmud. 

The alleged comment was “Family Hierarchy Will always Prevail in that 
“ল োক ল োজো” club” which was sent on 12.06.2023 at 13:10 IST . 

The above made comment was deleted by the administrators of “HAM 
Radio International Group” i.e. +880 1711-282025 Rahat Khan within 2-3 
hours the same day. 



The intention of my comment was not to defame and harm the reputation of 
your club or any of its stakeholder i.e. West Bengal Radio Club(amateur 
club). Therefore I sincerely apologize to you and the club stakeholders for 
any disrespect and harm  caused due to my message and officially 
withdraw my comment(which was already deleted the same day) from that 
WhatsApp group i.e. “HAM Radio International Group”. And I assure  that 
no such comment or derogatory remarks will be made by me anytime in the 
near future. 

                                                                                        Sincerely Yours 

                                                                                      

 

 

A copy of the screenshot of the statement which was deleted and 
withdrawn from the group is attached with this letter. 

 

 



 

Screen shot of the record of the E-mail that was sent is attached below : 

 

 


